
Town of Kensington 
Kensington Recreation and Social Committee 

February 17, 2022 
Public Meeting, Town Hall 

5:00 pm 
  

Attending:  
Lili Spinosa, Member  
Donna Carter, Member 
Jessica Minghella, Member  
Sarah Turcott-Hall, Member 
  
Sarah Hoffmaster, Candidate for Summer Camp Coordinator 
  

Meeting opened at 5:10 pm   

Summer Camp 2022:  This meeting was held to further on the discussion of town summer camp, and continue the 
review of documents surrounding camp and job postings/ received applications. The recently received Camp 
Coordinator application from Sarah Hoffmaster, was reviewed and the interview was conducted during this 
meeting.   The committee members voted to move forward and recommended this applicant to the Selectboard 
during their upcoming 21-Feb-22 meeting.  

Long standing Rec Committee member Elaine Bodwell recently announced her retirement from the 
committee.  We are so grateful for the dedication and passion Elaine portrayed in this role, serving the residents of 
Kensington. Thank you Elaine!   
  
During this meeting, the committee elected member officers into the following positions, for the remainder of 
2022:  
Donna Carter, Treasurer 
Sarah Turcott-Hall, Chairperson 
Jessica Minghella, Secretary 
Lili Spinosa, Member 
  

The meeting was adjourned at 5:50 pm.   

The Kensington Recreation and Social Committee is moving their regular meetings to the second Thursday of each 
month at 5:00 pm at the Town Hall; this is due to the committee members availability. The public is welcome to 
attend.   

  

The next meeting will be held February 24, 2022 at 5:00 pm to continue summer camp planning.  
 

Respectfully submitted,  

Jessica Minghella 


